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The Publication of the Hamlin Lake Preservation Society ð      Fall 2010 

The HLPS Board for 2011 

Jim Pinkerton, Wayne Andersen, Kent Gage, Lynn Hoepfinger, Linda Leibole, Jim Clark, Kathy McGill, Bruce 

Pelletier, Alison Puffer, Lloyd Gearhart, Jim Storm, Susan Austin, , Ruth Crompton ,and Wayne Disegna 

Our Speaker for the evening 

Dr Steinmanôs presentation covered the major issues facing   

riparian owners as far as pollution, invasive species, and        

environmental landscaping 
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OFFICERS 

President, Jim Pinkerton  

pink829@yahoo.com 

Vice President, Lynn Hoepfinger  

lhoepfinger@charter.net. 

Recording Secretary, Wayne Disegna  

wdisegna@frontier.com 

Treasurer, Linda Leibole  

tedleibole@msn.com  

 Asst. Treasurer Kathy McGill 

All opinions expressed in this 
newsletter are those of the authors         

and are not necessarily                    
the opinions of the  

 Hamlin Lake Preservation Society.  

HLPS is a tax exempt organization under Sec. 501(c) 3 of the IRS code.   
All dues and contributions are  tax deductible.  

 

 

Hamlin Lake Currents  
is published three times-a-year  
in Fall, Winter and Spring by the  

Hamlin Lake Preservation Society  
P.O. Box 178  

Ludington, MI  49431 
 

Our educational objective is to 
present articles on current concerns, 

history, and activities pertaining to 

Hamlin Lake. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS ARE WELCOME! 
 

Please address letters to: 

Wayne Disegna 

 6647 W. Jackson Road 

Ludington MI 49431  

Phone:  231.843.6841 

wdisegna@frontier.com 

 
 
 
 
 

Hamlin Lake Preservation Society Board  

Hamlin Lake 
Currents Masthead 

Designed by  
Jeff Austin 

Hamlin Township 

Transfer Facility on Dewey 
Road 

 

WINTER SCHEDULE  
October 1 ñApril 30  

Wednesday and Saturday  

9 A.M. ñ5 P.M.  
 

SUMMER SCHEDUL E 

May 1 ñSeptember 30  

Monday, Wednesday, and 
Saturday,    

  10 A.M. - 6 P.M.  

Your comments are welcome!  

 E-mail Jim Pinkerton, President, 

pink829@yahoo.com.  

or write to the  

Hamlin Lake Preservation Society,  

P.O. Box  178  

Ludington MI  49431  

COMMITTEES 
 

Government RelationsðNorval 

 Stephens 

MailingsðRuth Crompton 

Membershipï  

NewsletterðWayne Disegna  

 Karen Disegna 

Special EventsðSusan Austin,   

Linda Leibole,  Alison Puffer 

WalleyeðJim Storm 

Water QualityðLynn Hoepfinger, 

 Wayne Disegna 

Weed StudyðTed Leibole 

 

DIRECTORS 
 

Susan Austin 

Jim Clark 

Ruth Crompton 

Lloyd Gearhart 

Lynn Hoepfinger 

Alison Puffer 

Jim Storm 

Bruce Pelletier 

Kathy McGill 

Kent Gage 

Wayne Andersen 

HLPS has a website thanks to 

Jim Clark and Jeff Rupp .  Take 

a look at 

www.hamlinlakepreservation.org 
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Our thanks to Jeff Austin for the pictures  
of the annual meeting  

Annual Meeting Report  
Minutes  
 

 

 
 
  The annual meeting was held at the Hamlin Township Hall on Saturday July 31st. The social hour was from 6:00pm to 
7:00pm followed by a delicious catered Dinner. There were about 70 people in attendance. The township hall was very 
comfortable and everyone enjoyed not only good food but also good fellowship.  
 
Jim Pinkerton gave the presidentôs report. Our lake monitoring programs continue. The overall water quality of the lake is 
good. We noticed this year on the weed survey this Spring that the Eurasian weed milfoil seems to be less abundant 
than last year. The return of the ice cream social was a big success this year. Our thanks to Susan Austin and Alison 
Puffer for all their hard work on the ice cream social. The fireworks display this year was again very successful. 
 
Wayne Andersen reported on the work being done to limit erosion and to improve the fish environment in the Sable 
River. He stated that the storm run off from a single road crossing can dump up to 150 tons of sand and sediment into 
the river and eventually into our lake in a year if it is not stabilized. 
 
The organization is financially sound and our membership is around 350 plus members. We have active programs going 
on as pointed out in the meeting minutes and the Treasurerôs report. Jim pointed out that money needs to be contributed 
to specific funds as we are not able to use general funds to support these special funds such as the fish fund, walleye 
fund, fireworks fund, and memorial fund. The fireworks fund is again in need of funds for next yearôs fireworks. 
 
Two board members retired from the HLPS board this year.  Kathy McGill and Wayne Andersen were nominated to take 
their place. The remaining board members agreed to stay on for another term. There were no additional nominations 
from the floor and all were elected by unanimous vote. 
  
Dr Steinman was our featured speaker of the evening. He gave a very informative talk on the various conditions 
that effect the environment of lakes such as erosion, shoreline maintenance, invasive species of plants and 
aquatic life.   

Social Hour before the Meeting a 
time to greet friends and exchange 
ideas 


